Minutes of the Inverness Ridge Association Board Meeting
August 21, 2022
Via Zoom
Present: Ron Bennett; Sydne Bortel, Joe Burgess, Chris Eckert, Jennifer Howard, Leah Light, Julie Liss, Julie Merk, Michael Ongerth, Tim Stanton, Jim Wagner, David Wilson, Patty Wimpfheimer 
Announcements: Tim Stanton gave an update on the status of the road repaving project.  The latest estimate for the cost of the project is approximately 65% over the estimate prepared in 2021for the bond measure. As a result, the county has suspended review of the project until the scope of work to be accomplished is brought into line with the approved total for the project specified in Measure R.  The Repaving Task Force reviewed the proposed work, noting that it was understood that all segments of the project might not be accomplished if costs escalated due to inflation or bids for the project. The revised scope of work includes repaving Drake’s View Drive from Sir Francis Drake to 379 Drake’s View, aprons on DVD, and portions of Lower as well as East Robert at the intersection with West Robert.
In addition, questions continue to be raised about the interest that the county will charge us, at present estimated at about 6.5%; this increase in interest will have a significant impact on the cost of the repaving project. It is hoped that discussion with county officials will result in a reduced interest rate.
Chipping Days: Michael Ongerth and others
Measure C funds will sponsor two chipping days in 2022 with the second to take place in October.  The question was whether a third chipping day sponsored by IRA would be useful.  The importance of preventive maintenance for fire safety was discussed.  However, given that Measure C will fund a second free chipping day in October, the logistics of mounting a third day in September would be formidable.  Also, given that additional projects may need to be funded and that keeping roadsides free of flammable fuel is a priority, it was decided not to sponsor a third chipping day this season.  



